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 Aldergrove United Church Newsletter
 September 2019
Fall is upon us! Make a joyful noise!

We’re delighted to share this newsletter jam-packed with information about up-coming events and opportunities for worship and fellowship.  
Thank you!  
We appreciate your support as Rev. Tracy enjoyed almost 6 weeks off while she gallivanted around Europe with her family as well as some study leave while Rev. Gabrielle Seudfield covered services and care. We are about to swing back into the “normal” routine of things.

A Message from Rev. Tracy Fairfield

Dear friends, what a summer it has been for me, and for you as well. It was the first time in my vocation to take my full vacation in a one-month block, in addition to a week of study leave at the end of June. My family travelled to Europe with several people from my “in-law” side of the family. It was women and children and we were part of a 14-day cruise that visited 6 countries (departed England, then Ireland, Iceland, Norway, Netherlands, Belgium, back to England). My immediate family spent five days in London before the cruise, and a couple of days at an amusement park resort after the cruise before flying home.
The trip was on my mother-in-law’s “bucket list” as she has Icelandic lineage and so this was an excellent adventure. The landscape of Iceland was incredible; I had no idea it was a nation built on volcanic rock and every ten minutes you would experience different terrain. The other countries were amazing too, looking at castles, churches, farms, and so on. I hope to share photos soon, if you’re interested.

Then a couple of weeks after I returned from vacation I was able to use a week of study leave to attend the DOTAC Conference held at UBC. 
It was a great summer and it’s so good to be “back in the saddle again” and see so many familiar faces, and then some new faces (I hope I don’t scare you away!). I look forward to hearing about your summer adventures and where you’d like to see things go as a congregation. 
We are about to launch into Creation Season, then before you know it Advent will be here. Time will definitely fly by, but we are always looking for ways people can help out: scripture reading, decorating the church, teaching Sunday school, joining a committee. Fall is a great season to start things up and join something new!  Consider how Jesus is calling you into action after a potential quieter season of summer.

Blesssings,

Rev. Tracy Fairfield 
Diakonia of the Americas and Caribbean

Leading the church in compassion and justice

An ecumenical group of 12 Christian diaconal communities, DOTAC stands for Diakonia of The Americas and Caribbean. It’s an organization of diaconal ministers (like myself) and deaconesses, and we gather every few years. A member community of World DIAKONIA Federation, which furthers the understanding of the diaconate, provides a network of mutual relationships crossing church traditions and cultural boundaries, and provides a forum for discussion of diaconal issues including social justice and reconciliation. Every few years DOTAC gathers for a conference, and it just so happened that Canada hosted it at UBC. This is the conference I attended in August. There were 160 people from North America, Central America, South America and the Caribbean in attendance and we focused on reconciliation and making things right with indigenous people around the world and with creation. There were many great guest speakers and events.
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Christian Education

Sunday school resumes September 8th. We are always looking for teachers and helpers, and especially a Superintendent who oversees the whole program. As daunting as that might sound, remember, we have a small program and it is quite manageable. Please talk to Gwen or contact the Office if you have any questions.

Bible Study
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Bible study begins Thursday September 12th. We will be engaging with a book by Richard Rohr: The Universal Christ (How a forgotten reality can change everything we see, hope for, and believe). He is one of the world’s most influential spiritual thinkers. This long-awaited book explores what it means that Jesus was called “Christ,” and how this forgotten truth can restore hope and meaning to our world. This study group will be from 10am – noon for about 12 – 16 weeks. Please talk to Gwen, who is leading this group, on how to get your hands on a book and join in the fun – or call the office. 
World Wide Communion, October 6th 
We will be celebrating World Wide Communion the week before Thanksgiving. If you’d like to help serve communion, please be in touch with Rev. Tracy.
NOOMA Back by popular demand! The new format 11am, Wednesdays, October 2nd – November 13th (Not October 16th)    

What do you believe about God’s involvement in our daily lives?

· Do you believe that God believes in you?

· Do you feel caught up in consumerism and wonder where your faith fits with it?

· Are you feeling challenged to live your faith outside of Sunday worship?

If these questions intrigue you, then join us for conversation and reflection as we engage in the NOOMA DVD reflection series. Rev. Tracy is offering the sessions at 11am on Wednesday mornings, after Coffee & Conversations. If you miss a session, don’t worry, they are not cumulative, but hopefully they are engaging and relevant. www.nooma.com
Thanksgiving Sunday, October 13th 

Please help decorate the sanctuary by bringing in fall harvest items, as well as items we can donate to the food bank. Although we normally collect financial contributions for the Food Bank, this Sunday would be an exception. There is plenty to be thankful for, and we can share our thanks beyond our worship space.

Don’t forget!!! Change your clocks back for November 3rd. 
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At the same time you change your clocks, be responsible and change the batteries in all your smoke detectors too!
Remembrance Day November 11th
We will be recognizing this important day on November 10th as it will be woven throughout the service, as well as at refreshment time. If you have mementos, medals, photos, or more that you’d like to share at fellowship time, please speak with Rev. Tracy. 
[image: image5.png]



Stone Soup Luncheon

November 17th is Children’s Sunday so in honour of this special occasion, the Christian Education Committee will be serving up various soups after church. Please join us for a bowl or two of great homemade creations.
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Living with Loss and Blue Christmas Service: 

Thursday December 19th, 11am

It’s been a year of change for some people. Even though physical loss might be different than last year, there is still lingering grief that that can take years to dissipate, or never disappear completely, nor should it. Often the grief that comes from the death of someone we care deeply about, as well as grief that comes from other losses, such as the end of a relationship or career, changes in health, mobility or vision, can deeply impact our festive season. December 19th Rev. Tracy will lead a Blue Christmas Service – a worship service that acknowledges the grief and loss we experience, and the particular difficulties of being sad when the world around you is into “merry, merry.”  
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Food Bank Donations
We have routinely collected food items for the Food Bank, but as their needs and family needs have shifted, they have better ways to fill demands if we donate financially instead of with food per se. Please feel free to put a donation in the special fishbowl on Sundays.
Co-Op Store!

We also collect the Otter Co-op store receipts (not gas bar or feed store). Otter 
Co-op will issue a $25 gift card for $5,000 worth of receipts back to non-profit organizations. Our UCW looks after this and receipts can be given to Diane Danvers, who prepares them for submission. You can also drop them at the office.
Coffee & Conversation

Thanks to folks who have attended the “Coffee & Conversations” on Wednesdays at 10am. They continue throughout the months. Just come on by for a good cup o’Joe, and share some chatter. Participation and topics of discussion have been quite enjoyable and Rev. Tracy enjoys getting to know people better.

[image: image8.jpg]



Pop Tabs

Just a reminder to collect those pop tabs off your drink cans and to bring them to church. Joyce collects them and delivers them for the Shriners charity. You can also bring them to the church office.
Congregational Care Committee
The Congregational Care Committee consists of Joyce Douglas, Mary Batenchuk, Diane Danvers, Gwen Nadeau and Rev. Tracy Fairfield. Members look after a lunch for the congregation on the first Sunday of each month and cake on special occasions. We also ensure cards are sent to those who are ill or shut-in, those celebrating milestone anniversaries, and we deliver the newsletter to those who can’t make it to church. Cards at Easter and Christmas are sent out too.
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United Church Women 
B.C. Conference UCW is now Pacific Mountain UCW. 
Fraser Presbyterial UCW is now Fraser UCW. There will be a Fun and Fellowship event on September 27th, from 10am – 1:30 at Agassiz UC.  Bring a bag lunch. Our September meeting will be September 10th at the church at 1.00 pm.
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Board update

Where did the summer go? It was good with lots of sunshine and warm weather. We are now getting into the fall with work schedules back to normal, and preparations start for Thanksgiving and Christmas. Our mission is to assist the people of Aldergrove in living a full Christian life by providing a place where people of all ages can build their lives on Christian values and all may participate together in a friendly, supportive, worshipping and serving community. We are a very small congregation still very much in touch with ourselves, our community and the worldwide community. Remember, the Board meetings are always open to the congregation. You don’t need a purpose to be there. You can always just come and listen. The Next meeting is September 25th, 11am

Sandy Hildebrandt – Board Chair.                                                                                                                                                                      
Birthday of the Century!
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Elsie Beggs, a long-serving volunteer and award recipient for her community contributions, celebrated her centenarian birthday in July. She came to Aldergrove over seven decades ago (in 1941) to work at the post office. It was here that she met a man named Trevor, whom she married in 1947.

Just a few years earlier, in 1944, Elsie became a founding charter member of the Royal Purple Lodge #38 Aldergrove, when her father, Elks Exalted Ruler Brother A. Newman saw the need for an auxiliary to the BPO Elks of Aldergrove. She is the only surviving charter member today and was awarded a 70-year service pin by the Royal Purple in 2014 for such.

The long-time volunteer is also a member of the United Church ladies auxiliary. “We have lost count on how many pies, sandwiches and desserts she has made over the years – all for charity,” her daughter mentioned. 

In 2016, Elsie was also awarded the Hilda Reddick Award for her contributions to the community. Along with Pete Swenson, Elsie and her late husband were instrumental in establishing the first Langley Walk, spending many of its early years for to it to become what it is today.

She was president of Aldergrove Elementary and High School PTA’s, of the United Church Foundation, of United Church Women, and for two terms as president of the Senior’s Network in Aldergrove.
Elsie also organized the local Kinsmen Mother’s March and was a fitness instructor with the Pro Rec program for several years. In her late working years, her husband Trevor operated a hardware store in Aldergrove and managed CFVR Radio in Abbotsford, while Elsie remained with Canada Post until retirement.

Elsie and Trevor (who passed away several years ago) have three children: Dianne, Myrna, and Murray, as well as two grandchildren and now, three great granddaughters.


(as published in the Aldergrove Star)
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World Vision Child: Sponsored Child  
Over the years there have been requests for more updates on the child we sponsor through World Vision. We receive one progress report a year plus a Thank You for Birthday and Christmas gifts. Gifts of money are sent and World Vision buys the gift.   

Our child’s name on the report is DIARRA YOUSSOUF. He is eleven years old, fast approaching 12. From the limited information we get in the report we receive, we gather he is an only child which would be unusual in Mali, Africa. This is where he lives. He is in what is referred to as the second grade.  

On average, the people of Mali have lower average education. One U.N. report says only 27% of the population can read and write. Other reports rated it higher with 46% of males being able to read and write and 36% of females.  Surely any help we can give Youssouf will benefit him. His grades are reported as average. 

He reports he spends most of his time with his father. The family keeps animals.  

Youssouf says he likes celebrating Christmas and dressing up in costumes and eating at Christmas. 
Youssouf is the 3rd or 4th child we have sponsored. The average sponsorship usually lasts until the child reaches 12 -14 years old and then they leave the sponsorship.  Why is this? One can only speculate. However, it’s worth noting, that we are in our 5th year with this child so don’t be surprised if in the next year or two we have a different child to sponsor.

Our Investments for Fall of 2019
Our investment portfolio commenced in October of 2011 with Connor, Clark and Lunn private Capital Ltd., with a recommendation from B.C. Conference. We have  separate funds: our Operating Fund derived from the original sale, from which we gain values to provide funds for the continuation of our congregation; a separate Bequest Fund derived from gifts from congregation members and used for special gifts such as our annual gifts to1st United, Langley Food Bank and others; the 3rd fund is our Project Fund set up from the original sale of our 272nd street building. This fund is held for special projects such as the Care facility currently in discussion with others in our community. Our funds continue to grow with our investment firm, and we thank them for their guidance. Our total net investments to the fund was about $2.4 Million. The total value as of June 30, 2019 was $3.45 million. The plan has shown a growth average of 7.8% since inception in 2011. We are most thankful for the advice of the people of B.C. Conference in 2011 and the guidance of the investment firm. Without this guidance and trust, Aldergrove United Church as an entity in Aldergrove may not have survived. Many thanks go to the seniors and founders of AUC for their foresight.
Your Investment Committee: Gus Stewart, Mel Larson, Jean Mohr, and Sandy Hildebrandt

Helping Hands 
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As many of us are getting older, the ability to move around, drive, or get to places can become more challenging. It was suggested that maybe we create a congregational “map” so to speak, so people know where each other live so we can help offer rides to church, or even appointments during the week, or to coffee on Wednesdays. If we knew who was living closest to whom, it would save people crossing all over town. We also get to know each other better and build a stronger community. If you have skills in this area of “map-making” or are willing to offer up your time of driving (for at least a Sunday!) please be in touch with Rev. Tracy to see how we can get things going. We want to ensure we don’t lose members coming to church just because they can no longer drive. It takes a village to look after one another, and Christ calls us to love and serve our neighbours.

Naramata Centre Update  
Naramata reported an exciting summer. They have a new manager. Her name is Charmaine Pearce. Some highlights this year included an “Inclusive Community Barbeque which celebrated diversity of culture, faith, families, abilities and LGBTQ2 members. Jim and Jean Strathdee were in attendance for a week in August and they played an adjusted version of “The Amazing Race” around Naramata. You may be interested in making suggestions for next year’s summer programming. Some programs that have happened are canoeing, pottery, basket making, yoga, dancing, playing instruments, bible study, quilting, choir, etc. There is a poll you can fill in on the computer. You can reach Naramata at ww.naramatacentresoiety.org or mail to Naramata Centre Society PO Box 68 Naramata, BC  V0H IN0 or Phone 250-496-6751. 
Mid-Fraser Cluster Update
The Mid-Fraser Cluster continues to meet to build connections and plan events that bring together the five congregations (Mt. Lehman, St. Andrews – Mission, Gladwin Heights – Abbotsford, Trinity Memorial – Abbotsford and Aldergrove). Our Rev. Tracy Fairfield has been hired as an “Animator” for the Cluster group for 10-hours a week, or quarter time, while still working ¾ time here at AUC. Her role will be to guide and support the congregations of the cluster. She will help with scheduling and co-ordination so that events are planned well in advance and do not conflict with each congregation. She will be networking and assisting both laity and clergy.
Projects at this time include an environmental group who are involved in tree planting, and recycling around our churches. There is the possibility of a social justice committee being formed in the near future.
Cluster Animator: Rev. Tracy Fairfield
Position Description:

Position based on 10 hours per week for term of 2 years
We needed an Animator to say both “you are doing great” and “you can do more.”

Goals of the position: 
· To solidify the working relationship between the five Faith Communities of the Cluster 
· To find and encourage a shared ministry that each Faith Community feels a strong ownership for 
· To build and strengthen a self-sustaining structure for the shared work of the Cluster 
· To transform the way the five Faith Communities work together 
· To create a framework for successful cooperation between the Faith communities of the Cluster
Projects discussed which have potential to further these goals: 

· Affirming Ministry

· Environment response

· Side by Side program from Mt. Lehman

· Spiritual Pathway to Awakening initiative from Trinity Memorial 

Other ideas about:

· Film festival, St. Andrews

· Shared youth group

· Messy church as a Cluster ministry

· Weekly community meal

· Things we are doing or have done:

· Carol sing evening every December (230 attended Dec. 2018)

· Shared worship event at off-site location

· The healing ministry meets once a month at Trinity and has members from St. Andrews, Gladwin and Trinity

· Shared announcements between congregations

· Shared summer worship between St. Andrews, Gladwin and Trinity Memorial

· Some shared Pastoral Care support when a minister is away

· Picnics after worship

· Ministers meet for coffee or tea for support and encouragement

· Cluster talent show

· Fraser Valley Youth Society Pride Walk
United Church of Canada News!

[image: image14.wmf]Donate Now! Aid for Asylum Seekers in Central and North America

Assisting churches and agencies in Honduras, El Salvador, Guatemala, Mexico and the U.S., United Church Mission & Service partner ACT Alliance is working to provide access to protection, information and basic needs to asylum seekers along the Central America-Mexico-U.S. corridor.

Your gifts will be used to increase the capacity of welcoming networks and bolster advocacy efforts so that governments can provide protection and humanitarian relief and help ensure that the rights of asylum seekers are respected.
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The Healing Fund: supports healing initiatives for survivors of the residential school system and its ongoing intergenerational impacts.

The Healing Fund, established in 1994, is a grant that supports healing initiatives in Indigenous communities to address the ongoing impacts of the residential school system. Many name a need for mending, restoring, and celebrating—a sense of loss, along with hope for rebuilding identity. Indigenous communities may apply up to $15,000 to create healing, culture, and/or language projects.

Your donations to Missions & Service support the vital work of the Healing Fund. The Healing Programs Working Group (formerly called the Healing Fund Council), made up of representatives from diverse Indigenous communities across the country, determines the fund's criteria and evaluates applications.

Support for the Healing Fund is movement towards living out the United Church's Apology to Indigenous Peoples (1986) and the Apology to Former Students of United Church Indian Residential Schools and to their Families and Communities (1998). The Healing Fund is made possible by your donations to Mission & Service of The United Church of Canada.

Support the Healing Fund
Please give generously to Mission & Service. If you wish to make a donation directly to the Healing Fund:
· donate online

· donate by mail to:
The United Church of Canada attn. Healing Fund
3250 Bloor Street West, Suite 200
Toronto, ON M8X 2Y4
The Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) agrees to be in full communion with The United Church of Canada.
It has been years in the making, but today, 22 July 2019, delegates to the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) in the United States and Canada General Assembly in Des Moines, Iowa, approved a historic agreement with The United Church of Canada. Known as a Full Communion Agreement, it allows clergy to move freely between the denominations if they choose, and recognizes each other’s sacraments of baptism and communion. The United Church of Canada voted for this agreement in July 2018 at its 43rd General Council meeting. In 2015, the United Church signed a similar Full Communion Agreement with the United Church of Christ (USA).

·  “We are very close theologically to the Disciples and have a common commitment to unity among churches. We care about the same social issues and our ministers have comparable educational training, so in view of the prayer of Jesus Christ that ‘all may be one,’ it seems natural that our denominations should create a strong and formal tie,” explains the Rev. Daniel Hayward, who chairs the United Church’s Theology and Inter-Church Inter-Faith Committee and helped draw up the agreement.

· A formal worship service to celebrate the Full Communion Agreement between the denominations will be held October 6, 2019, at Broadway Disciples United Church, Winnipeg, with officials of both denominations and members of neighbouring Disciples and United congregations worshipping together. 

· For more information: Gail AllanProgram Coordinator, Ecumenical and Interfaith 416-231-7680 ext. 4162 or 1-800-268-3781 ext. 4162 gallan@united-church.ca
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UCC: What Does Faith Have to Do with Politics? People of faith are called to live out the responsibilities of citizenship and of discipleship!

Get involved in faithful civic engagement for a community of hope. Ask your election candidates informed questions. We seek God’s vision for the world where human dignity is defended, creation is mended and gifts are shared for the good of all.
· If we are to build a just society and a caring world, we are, as people of faith, called to discern which leaders and their parties will help make that happen. If we are to be part of a society that honours diversity, opposes hate and xenophobia, and is open to people fleeing persecution, we must call on candidates during campaigns and political leaders to uphold these values in political discourse and in action. 

· If we are to be part of the movement to heal and protect the places and people in our own communities and around the world already being negatively affected by climate change, we must act decisively now.

· If Canada is to lead with integrity in the international community, we must live out in action the belief that all human beings are created in the image of God, equal, and infinitely precious, and we must expect an unwavering commitment to human rights, dignity and international law in all of Canada’s global relationships.

Just as elected officials have responsibilities, so do their communities. As members of their communities, we must build relationships with our elected officials. Relationship building enables us to work together regardless of how closely their personal values or those of their party might align with ours.

The Three Ps: Prophetic, Political, and Partisan
In a democracy, public witness and political engagement enable us to influence the way we live and ensure a common sharing of resources for all. Sometimes the three “Ps” can be confusing:

Prophetic: Much public witness draws on the biblical prophetic tradition of speaking truth about the state of society/world and calling for change and transformation to promote life and peace. Isaiah, Micah, Ezekiel, Amos, and Jesus are examples for us.
Political: This word comes from the Greek root polis, which refers to the building up of life, health, and sustainability of the city, our communities, and all within them.

Partisan: Refers to taking sides with a particular person, party, or cause. As a church, we seek to work with those who are negatively affected by government policies, but remain non-partisan regarding the democratic government of our country. As a registered charity regulated by Canada Revenue Agency, the United Church must remain non-partisan. The church advocates and comments on particular policies based on our principles but does not advocate for or comment on particular political parties.

Committees for 2019
If you are looking for ways to get involved, here is a list of committees and who’s already taking part. All of the committees would welcome more assistance.

Board

Vice Board Chair: Sandy Hildebrandt

Secretary: Jean Mohr

Treasurer: Eva Matthews

Gwen Nadeau

Alice Utas

Joyce Douglas

Ina Lehmann 

Congregational Care

Chair: Joyce Douglas

Gwen Nadeau 

Diane Danvers

Mary Batenchuk

Worship Committee

Alice Utas

Eva Matthews

Joan Hildebrandt

Ministry & Personnel

Gus Stewart

Ina Lehmann
Mel Larsen 

Christian Education & Sunday School Teachers 

Chair: Gwen Nadeau

Joyce Douglas

Mary Batenchuk

Lori Mowat
Sunday School Helpers

Mary Batenchuk

Jean Mohr

Eva Matthews

Finance Committee

Chair: Sandy Hildebrandt

Gus Stewart

Eva Matthews

Trustees

Jean Mohr

Mel Larsen

Diane Danvers

Alice Utas
Investments

Gus Stewart

Sandy Hildebrandt

Jean Mohr

Mel Larsen

Board Meeting Dates

Anyone is welcome to attend a Board meeting and engage in discussion. Also, Board meeting minutes are posted on the bulletin the board in the hall.
September 25, October 16, November 20, December 11, January 15 at 11am
Small Acts of Great Love
“A mustard seed… is the smallest of seeds on the earth but once it is sown, it springs up and becomes the largest of plants” Mark 4: 31 – 32

Chan Khong, a fourteen-year-old girl in Vietnam, wanted to help poor, hungry children in the local slums. She began by going to her neighbours and asking them to each put aside just three handfuls of rice a day for the children. With this tiny beginning, she was able to develop a program of care that, seven years later, involved ten thousand people working on it. Chan Khong said, “Do not despise the small act. Every small act, if you do it deeply, profoundly, can touch the whole universe. Millions of small acts will build a wonderful world.”

Her wisdom offers valuable impetus, especially if we think our tiny efforts do not make a difference. Jesus told his followers something similar: the kingdom of God grows through “the smallest of seeds.” Those seeds are little acts of great love. What in your life seems insignificant? Making breakfast for someone? Taking ten minutes to listen? Making a phone call? Changing a diaper? Opening a car door? One kind deed can make a big difference. Look for the little things. Do the little things. They can change our world.

Do you believe in the value of your small deeds?

By: Joyce Rupp in “Constant Hope”
Mission Statement of Aldergrove United Church
To walk in peace and harmony with our neighbours and beyond; be a nurturing community of faith adaptive to change, embracing all of God’s creation great and small. We are all ONE in the Spirit.
Aldergrove United Church

#101-27336 Fraser Highway

Aldergrove, BC

V4W 3N5

604-856-8675

auc-office@telus.net

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Minister: Rev. Tracy Fairfield
Talk/text: 778-580-7582

minister.tfairfield@gmail.com

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Worship service: Sunday 10am

Office Hours: Monday to Thursday: 9am-12noon
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